
TITLE 11. CALIFORNIA DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

NOTICE OF MODIFICATIONS TO TEXT OF PROPOSED REGULATIONS  

Pursuant to the requirements of Government Code sections 11346.8 (c), and Section 44 of 
Title 1 of the California Code of Regulations, the Department of Justice (DOJ) is providing 
notice of changes made to the proposed regulations amending Sections 700 through 708, Article 
1, Chapter 7, Title 11, of the California Code of Regulations (CCR). These regulations as 
originally proposed were the subject of a Notice of Proposed Regulatory Action 
published in the California Regulatory Notice Register, Register 2014, No. 38-Z, September 19, 
2014, OAL Notice File No. Z-2014-0908-01.  
 
Modification to Section 702. Accessing Criminal Offender Record Information.  
 
As a result of revisions to the DOJ privacy notices on data collection forms, the Custodian of 
Records Application for Confirmation (Form Number BCIA 8374) and Custodian of Records 
Notification (Form BCIA 8375) have been updated. The new revision dates of these forms are 
reflected in this section. The Custodian of Records Notification (Form BCIA 8375), previously 
the Annual Custodian of Records Notification, was retitled to reflect changes to current law that 
removed the requirement for annual notification.  
 
These changes are necessary to ensure that the forms incorporated by reference by these 
regulations are the most current versions and reflect what appears on the Attorney General’s 
website.  
 
Availability of Documents and Public Comment Period 
 
This notice, the proposed changes, and all subsequent regulatory documents for this rulemaking 
are available on the Attorney General’s website at http://oag.ca.gov/meetings/public-
participation. 
 
If you have any comments regarding the proposed changes, written comments will be 
accepted between January 27, 2015, and February 11, 2015. All written comments must be 
submitted no later than 5:00 p.m. on February 11, 2015. Submit comments to: 
 
Dolores Haste, DOJA I 
California Department of Justice 
Bureau of Criminal Information and Analysis 
4949 Broadway 
Sacramento, CA 95820 
 



Or 
 
Steve Reed, Staff Services Analyst 
California Department of Justice 
Bureau of Criminal Information and Analysis 
4949 Broadway 
Sacramento, CA 95820 
 
All written comments received by February 11, 2015, which pertain to the above-listed 
documents and other information will be reviewed and responded to by the department’s staff as 
part of the compilation of the rulemaking file.  

Please note that under the California Public Records Act (GC, § 6250 et seq.), your written and 
oral comments, attachments, and associated contact information (e.g., your address, phone, 
email, etc.) become part of the public record and can be released to the public upon request. 


